
Pierce County ATV Association Minutes 
June 17, 2013 

Sneakers Pub & Eatery – Spring Valley, WI 
 

Members Present: Larry Johnson, Sharolyn Johnson, Tina Huppert, Ken Majeski, Jerry Johnson, Barb Fritz-Muhlhausen, 
Jerry Punches, Dick Wall, Darren Place, Richard Johnson 

The meeting was called to order by President Larry Johnson at 6:00 p.m. 

Secretary’s Report was distributed by Barb Fritz-Muhlhausen. Motion to accept the Secretary’s Report   by Tina Huppert, 
second by Jerry Johnson. Motion passed. 

Treasurer’s Report was given by Tina Huppert. Motion by Barb Fritz-Muhlhausen, second by Sharolyn Johnson, to 
approve Treasurer’s Report.  Motion passed.  

Member’s Comments:  None 

Old Business: 
Vice-President Darren Place reported that the Town of Trenton will contact their attorney regarding the ATV/UTV 
ordinance and report back to us. Signing the Town of Trenton would take place after the Pierce County Fair. 

President Larry Johnson did not order any maps yet as we are checking out two other possibilities. 

Vice-President Darren Place will try to do two parades, the Ellsworth Fire Department Parade during fair and the El Paso 
Parade. Any help and participation would be appreciated. The ATV Association will plan to work the Tractor Pull during 
the Pierce County Fair again this year. More details will be forthcoming. 

New Business: 
Volunteers will be needed to put three posts in Martell. 

Town Board Supervisor Richard Johnson addressed the members regarding the history of moving the signing on County 
Road B. Supervisor Johnson left a copy of the signed letter that was needed to go forward with a request of the Highway 
Committee to move the signs and payment would be made by the Town of Spring Lake. President Larry Johnson will 
contact Highway Commissioner Chad Johnson with the request to be placed on the agenda for the next Highway 
Committee meeting which is June 27th to start the process.  

Jerry Punches informed the group there will be no organized trail ride on July 4th. 

The Northwest Regional meeting will be held on August 3rd in Weyerhaeuser in Rusk County if anyone would like to 
attend. 

Dick Wall updated the members on the possible off road trail but the gentleman was no longer interested. 

Darren Place will do an inventory of the T-shirts and report back to the members. 

The next meeting will be on July 15 at 6:00 p.m. at El Paso Bar & Grill and anyone wishing can ride at the Rush River 
Sportsman Club before or after the meeting. 

Motion by Jerry Punches, second by Jerry Johnson, to adjourn the meeting at 6:35 p.m. Motion passed. 

Respectfully submitted by, 
Barb Fritz-Muhlhausen, Secretary 


